The American Legion
Roy Reed Post #252
Winside, NE
October 1, 2024

Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 9 members present (Les Schulz, Gene Barg,
Bud Neel, Dean Mann, Brian Greunke, Chris Thies, Dan Jaeger, Butch Edwards and Sandra Hansen).
Cmdr. Jaeger led the salute to the flag and led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. Les Schulz
offered prayer. A moment of silence was observed for the POW/MIAs. Cmdr. Jaeger led the members
in the Legion preamble.

Bud Neel offered the minutes of the previous meeting. Minutes placed on file.

Dean Mann offered the treasurer’s report as of August 31, 2024: Sandra Hansen moved to approve
the report and Gene Barg second, motion passed.

Committee reports:

--Legion picnic was held on September 8. There was 18 Veterans from the Norfolk Home in attendance
with helpers. Meal was served along with refreshments and we played the game, Plinko. Will order
20# of hamburger next year. Everyone seemed to have fun.

Sick call:
--Yancey'’s wife has cancer.

Old Business: NONE

New Business:

--Sandra submitted a bill of $13.91 for name tags for flags boxes (Don Thies & Samuel Burris). Butch
Edwards moved to approve to pay the bill and Les Schulz second, motion passed.

--Veterans Day program at Winside School is Monday, November 11 at 9AM. Shelly Keiser will be the
guest speaker. There are 6 Quilts of Valor to present (Jimmy Storovich, Jim Hansen, Christen Cautrell,
Bill Downing names were provided).

--Need to invite the attendees for Boy's State, Girl's State and Jr. Law to participate.
--The Winside Auxiliary will be hosting a Haunted House on Saturday, October 25. Family friendly is
5PM-7PM unless otherwise advised by the family. Spooky time is 7PM-9PM. There will be a free-will
offering lunch provided. The Auxiliary has asked for help to set it up and take it down. The Son’s
squadron has offered to assist. Bud will attempt to replace the boards on the picnic table. Chris Thies
moved to donate $50.00 to the Auxiliary to assist in expenses, Les Schulz second, motion
passed.

Next meeting will be November 5, 2024 at 7 PM
Les Schulz offered benediction
Cmdr. Jaeger closed the meeting.



